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Battle Creek Elementary Bi-Monthly Newsletter

From the Desk of: Kyle Finke, Principal

Beginning of the School Year 
As we finish the fourth full week of school, I think the students are finally starting to get into a routine at school.  The teachers have been discussing classroom expectations to the students and what their expectations are when transitioning from one class to another.  The staff and I have talked in great detail of the expectations for students in the hallways.  The staff and I ask that the students use a “Zero” voice inside and that they walk down the right side of the hallway, much like when riding in a car on the road.  This seems to be going much better than it has in the past and the students should be commended for their work on this behavior.  

There is one area that they can still work on and that is listening and following directions before coming in from outside and following directions of adults in the building.  The school will continue to work on this with the students so I hope parents you will talk with your student how their safety depends upon listening to the adults in the building.  

Parent-Teacher Conferences, September 30 and October 2
Next week you will receive a letter concerning Parent-Teacher Conferences and asking for a preferred block of time in which you will be able to come to school and talk about how your child(ren) are doing so far in the school year.  I ask that these requests be returned by Friday, September 20.  I will then take the early part of the week of September 23 to complete the schedule.  Once I have completed the schedule, your student will then bring home a slip stating the date and time your Parent-Teacher Conferences are scheduled.  Conferences will be schedule every 15 minutes, if a time period has numerous requests I may have to cut down conference time to 10 minutes.        
On September 30, THERE WILL BE NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS IN GRADES PK-6

During the morning, the elementary staff will be involved in an in-service.  Parent-Teacher conferences will then begin at 1:30 on Monday and 3:00 on Wednesday.  On Wednesday, October 2 students will be dismissed at 1:30 in order to conclude the fall parent-teacher conferences. All Pre-Kindergarten students will attend during the morning session.  
Dropping Off / Picking Up Students at School

As I watch students during morning duty, I have noticed a few items that I would like to remind parents of when dropping off and picking up your student from school.  I hope everyone will read this and understand that I’m just trying to avoid any accidents that could potentially happen.  

Please do not block traffic on the city streets.  I have seen in the morning and evenings where parents/guardians have just stopped on the road and at times get out of the vehicles.  This concerns me for the safety of the children around the vehicles as well as the traffic that is trying to flow on the street.  There is plenty of parking on the east and south side of the school, so please park your car to let children out as well as picking students up.  
I would like to thank the parents that have walked their student to the corners instead of crossing the middle of the street.  It is a minor inconvenience for parents, but one day when a parent or guardian isn’t there to walk a student across the street I don’t want the students thinking it is okay to cross in the middle of the street at dismissal time.  
Yo-Yo Assembly

On October 25 the students will be entertained with an assembly featuring a theme around how “School is Cool” and dazzled with yo-yo tricks. Prior to the assembly coming to Battle Creek, there will be information about buying yo-yo’s, please don’t feel obligated to buy the products unless you feel inclined to do so.  This assembly is free to the school and the company is asking the school to provide information about purchasing yo-yo’s.

Grandparent’s Day, October 18
The annual Grandparent’s Day at Battle Creek Elementary School will take place on Friday, October 18, beginning at 10:00.  In the coming newsletters I will outline the day in more detail with times and activities.    
Hunter’s Safety Class

On Saturday (tomorrow) and Sunday, the Battle Creek Fire Hall will be host to the annual Hunter’s Safety Classes for young hunters.  The classes will begin at 8:00 a.m. and conclude at 4:30 p.m.  Those interested are encouraged to register at http://www.outdoornebr.org. 
Sincerely,

Mr. Finke, Elementary Principal

IMPORTANT UPCOMING DATES

9-25 
Yo-Yo assembly

9-30 
NO SCHOOL PK – 6; Parent-Teacher Conferences – 1:30 – 8:00 
10-2
1:30 Dismissal for K-12 students; Parent-Teacher Conferences – 3:00 – 6:30 (ALL PK in the morning)

10-4
NO SCHOOL – Grades K – 12
10-18
Grandparent’s Day

10-18
1:30 Dismissal – End of 1st Quarter
